
March 31, 2023 Newsletter

Como Park Senior High School Registration for 2023-24

Registration for incoming 9th graders for Murray Middle School families will be at Como Park Senior High
School on April 19th from 4:00-6:00 pm.

Como Park Senior High School counselors will also be at Murray Middle School on Tuesday April 18th from
5:00-7:00 pm for a registration night there.

Upcoming Dates
April 3-7 No School (Spring Break)

10- Classes Resume
18- 9th grade registration at Murray Middle School 5:00-7:00 pm
18- Portillo’s fundraiser to help support Family Fun Night 5:00-8:00 pm
19- 9th grade registration at Como Park Senior High School 4:00-6:00 pm
21- No School (Professional Development)
27- Career & Trade Fair 11:10 am-1:40 pm

May 1- AP testing begins
1- Parent Advisory Council Meeting 6:00 pm

Como Park Senior High School Spring Fling Dance

When: April 22nd

Time: 7:00-10:00 pm

Where: Gymnasium

There will be a DJ and snacks for sale. Tickets are $5.00 and

will be sold during lunches after Spring break. Any questions

or you’d like to volunteer? Email kristin.mathieu@spps.org.



Como Park Senior High
School Prom 2023

Como Prom 2023 theme is:

Masquerade

When: Friday, May 12th

Time: 7:00-11:00 pm

Where: Landmark Center- 75 W 5th St. St. Paul

Tickets will be sold after Spring Break during all lunches. Tickets are $50 per person and $90 per couple.

Only juniors and seniors can purchase tickets (sophomores and freshmen can go to prom, but ONLY if they

are invited by a junior or a senior).

Students are allowed to bring someone from another school, but will need to fill out a permission form. We

will have these forms in the lunchroom or students can ask Ms. Mathieu.

If anyone has any questions they can email kristin.mathieu@spps.org.

ATTENTION SENIORS!

It's that time of year again where seniors need to verify the spelling of their full name. What they see in
student Campus will be what is printed on their diploma. Please show either a birth certificate or passport to
Ms. Mills in the counseling office for any corrections by Friday, April 21st.

mailto:kristin.mathieu@spps.org






GREAT THINGS HAPPENING AT COMO

CONGRATULATIONS to the other JROTCs winning the Lincoln High School MCJROTC Drill Competition this weekend.

The Como Park MCJROTC Cougars may have ended their final drill competition of this school year without an overall

win, but it has taught all of us humility and strengthened the pack to handle the next adversity we face. It was still a

memorable adventure for all cadets pictured. Learning how to properly deal with a loss is a good thing. As their

Marine Instructor, it's important to teach the cadets that there are many positive things that come from losing.

“There's more to learn in losing than there is in winning,” says SgtMaj Kirkland.













It’s not too late to order your yearbook!

Cost: $55.00

Order at

https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/

Como Yearbook order code:

14933023

https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/




STAFF SPOTLIGHT

Please welcome our new Teaching Assistant, Matthew Mandel

I graduated from St. Cloud State University in 2012 with a Chemistry B.S. and landed a job at PRACS Institute ( a
company that tests new and developing types of medicine) in Fargo, North Dakota for about three months.
PRACS had a layoff because they could not find financing for their drug extraction laboratory. After this, I wanted
to live closer to family but could not find a job in chemistry close by where I live.

I'm in the position at Como Park Sr. HS as a TA2 or Paraprofessional in mostly English and ELL classes. Since
I've been at Como, I’ve enjoyed the challenge of helping teachers with struggling students; every student could
probably ask for my help and I could help.

I also was a Teaching Assistant at Harding Sr. H.S. In the 2004/05 school year, so I knew I liked this job. I enjoy
science and math and in my free time endeavor to record my dreams. I can use dreams to access my
subconscious. Recently I've been interested in Egyptian hieroglyphics because hieroglyphics have
multi-component meanings, as in sounds, ideograms, and other meanings.

When I hear loud and distracted Como students, I think and sometimes say, "Love and Gratitude." Sometimes
love is lost, and you need gratitude to navigate back. I explain to them that you don't need to distract from
someone’s education and put yourself in a bad light, when in fact they are the ones that can help them at school
to learn. Students may lose sight of this.





https://www.donorschoose.org/project/thrillers-mysteries-horror-oh-my/7218976/?utm_source=dc&utm_medium=page&utm_campaign=ifproject&utm_term=teacher_6948432&rf=page-dc-2023-03-ifproject-teacher_6948432&challengeid=21525667








Attention Como Families

SPPS will not serve meals during spring break (April 3-7). Here are some other options:

Food Resources During Spring Break 2023 (April 1-9)

Español | Hmoob | Soomaali | Karen

Youthprise (meals for kids)
● Website: youthprise.org/nutrition-program
● Check their website during the week of March 27 for the latest updates on spring break hours at each site.

Loaves and Fishes
● Website: loavesandfishesmn.org
● Dorothy Day Center (Higher Ground)

○ Address: 435 Dorothy Day Place, Saint Paul, MN
○ Hours: Every day 4:30-5:30 p.m.
○ Contact: 612-204-8485

● Our Redeemer Lutheran Church
○ Address: 1390 Larpenteur Ave. E, Saint Paul, MN 55109
○ Hours: Wednesdays 5:30-6:30 p.m.

● St. Matthews Catholic Church
○ Address: 510 Hall Ave., Saint Paul, MN 55107
○ Hours: Monday-Thursday 5-6 p.m.
○ Hybrid meal service with to-go and in-person dining options. To-go meals are served in the SE parking

lot off W Robie Street, near door #5.

Neighborhood House
● Website: neighb.org
● The Wellstone Food Market

○ Address: 179 Robie Street, Saint Paul, MN 55107
○ To shop in person, you will need to schedule an appointment ahead of time. Here are some important

things to know:
■ In person shopping hours: Monday-Friday, 9-11:30 a.m. & 1-3:30 p.m.
■ Appointments can be booked up to 48 hours in advance, but no sooner. Please note:

Appointments are limited and will be scheduled on a first-come, first-served basis.
■ To make an appointment, please call 651-789-3602 between the hours of 9 a.m.-4 p.m.,

Monday-Friday.
● The Francis Basket Food Market

○ Address: 1293 E Maynard Drive, #410, Saint Paul, MN 55116
○ Contact: 651-699-0986
○ Hours: Mondays 9-11:30 a.m.; Tuesdays and Fridays: 9-11:30 a.m., 1-3:30 p.m.
○ The Francis Food Basket Market has a walk-up procedure. Please walk to the door and ring the

doorbell and someone will help you.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TQFuOQQ9qZH3tOf3y_9UvXx3sCzyf_OTbBIiHPO-ltM/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zdalbFath_HkEh18LtbaqX1knFB5J6yB/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=114126873573269432471&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1b0jDvKBziXKFl2AihQv7ebVCgAoeimt7/edit
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GjOm0hIzXYUpFPCgkup_FwSazpynTe04/view?usp=sharing
https://youthprise.org/nutrition-program/
https://www.loavesandfishesmn.org/community-meal-sites/
https://neighb.org/program/foodsupportprogram/


Fruit of the Vine Food Shelf
● Website: vcsmn.org
● First Covenant Church

○ Address: 1280 Arcade Street, Saint Paul, MN 55106
○ Contact: 952-595-5980
○ Hours: Saturdays 9 a.m.-12 p.m.
○ Provides groceries (meat, milk, bread, canned goods and dry goods). Guests are welcome to visit twice

a month and receive 65 pounds of food per visit.

Salvation Army
● Website: centralusa.salvationarmy.org/northern
● St. Paul Eastside Worship and Service Center

○ Address: 1019 Payne Ave., Saint Paul, MN 55130
○ Contact: 651-776-2653
○ Walk-in Food Shelf: Tuesdays and Fridays 9 a.m.-12 p.m.
○ Fresh Food Distribution: Mondays and Thursdays 11:45 a.m.-12:45 p.m.
○ Youth Food Shelf: Thursdays 3-5 p.m.
○ Hot Lunch Served: Monday-Friday 11:45 a.m.-12:45 p.m.

● King Family Childhood Development Center
○ Address: 401 7th Street W, Saint Paul, MN 55102
○ Contact: 651-224-4316
○ Food Shelf: Mondays and Wednesdays 9-11 a.m., Tuesdays and Thursdays 1-3 p.m.
○ Fresh Produce Distribution: Fridays 11 a.m.
○ Hot Dinner Served: Wednesdays 5:30 p.m.

House of Refuge
● Make an appointment for grocery distribution at hortc.org

Twin Cities Mobile Market
● Check schedule at thefoodgroupmn.org

Hunger Solutions
● Use the online search tool to find food shelves at hungersolutions.org/find-help

United Way
● Search online for a variety of resources at 211unitedway.org

Open Cupboard
● Check online at https://opencupboard.org/needhelp/how-it-works/

https://vcsmn.org
https://centralusa.salvationarmy.org/northern/eaststpaul/
https://www.hortc.org/
https://www.thefoodgroupmn.org/groceries/twin-cities-mobile-market/markets/
https://www.hungersolutions.org/find-help/
http://www.211unitedway.org
https://opencupboard.org/needhelp/how-it-works/


Hmong Karen Somali Spanish

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OkWyOScXiJnL8Abqpvl1aZ0C7Z3Xl1sb/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FfMJmN8X0i-ZyuyksWqXtYEc8ZBYIYxU/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lOdnKWTDRjvThYRgkvLuEDmS-GrkJHgb/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1VfSHwLN-rqEVY358vP51k5MelA6i2K4v/view?usp=share_link


Attention Como Students!!

The Health Start Clinic is hosting “STI Awareness Day” this Tuesday April 11th. Come
by anytime throughout the day and speak with a health educator or medical provider to
learn what sexually transmitted infections are, test for them if needed, and know how
to keep yourself safe in the future. Everything is free, and confidential. We will also
have games, condom demos and candy.

Everyone who comes in can enter the raffle for a chance to win a Target Gift Card or a
portable phone charger. We hope to see you there!!!









Como Boys Baseball is doing a team store fundraiser!

If you are interested and/or in need of some Como gear, feel free to take a look. 10% of the sales

goes back to the team.

Here is the link:

https://bsnteamsports.com/shop/BdVdpMKhvb

Need something to do over Spring Break?

Head over to the Rice Street Library!

Rice Street Library

● Tuesday - Friday, 5:30 - 7:45 p.m.
○ On Friday nights, the library closes to the public and is only open for teens attending Createch

After Dark from 5:30 - 7:45 p.m.

Createch Tech lab and creative space for teens.

By Teens for Teens

Createch is created by teens for teens, ages, 12-18 to explore creative talents, pursue their interests,
and spark new passions.

Play video games with friends, create a design on the laser engraver, dive into a VR game on an
Oculus Quest headset, try your hand at painting, drawing, and sewing, pilot a drone, or record your
next song in the recording studio.

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmandrillapp.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%2F30837889%2Fbsnteamsports.com%3Fp%3DeyJzIjoiVkdnUlJnNEtZTFBnQlp5Q3lLZjE5a3VhQlVnIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDgzNzg4OSxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL2JzbnRlYW1zcG9ydHMuY29tXFxcL3Nob3BcXFwvQmRWZHBNS2h2YlwiLFwiaWRcIjpcIjE3N2U2MDM1MWI1NDRjMzdiM2ZhMDc2ODdiNTIwNmQ1XCIsXCJ1cmxfaWRzXCI6W1wiMzZlYzUyNGFjNDYwMjBlZTc0MWVjMTcxNDc4OGY3MjQ3MDZlMGUwMlwiXX0ifQ&data=05%7C01%7Cmrevenig%40bsnsports.com%7Cebe621031fda412bb6b808db2f88db26%7Cc94c2e0f055b4d4d804c286d873b70ce%7C1%7C0%7C638156037060735636%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rNuBMsIM7ENIFN%2FpKxUtHx4mZwS6GL00N21uRYv4ZEg%3D&reserved=0
https://sppl.org/locations/RC/




Parents of 12th Complete the FAFSA or MN Dream Act: Get money for college! Complete the FAFSA or
MN Dream Act today. Here’s a link to a super helpful step-by-step FAFSA walkthrough video and more
information about financial aid here. Make an appointment if you need help!

Parents of 9th,10th,11th Sign Up for Summer Enrichment Programs at Minnesota’s Private Colleges!
Well before students can enroll in college, there are summer options at Minnesota’s private colleges.
Students will find new ways to explore existing passions or develop new ones — from sports to music to
languages. Some are away camps, others run during the day. There are even virtual options. See for
yourself how our colleges are offering something unique, helping teens, tweens and younger kids get more
out of summer. Note: Applications for some camps are due as early as February or March.

https://fafsa.gov/
https://www.ohe.state.mn.us/mPg.cfm?pageID=2065
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vsI46YHy6lw
https://sites.google.com/stpaul.k12.mn.us/cpc/money-matters/paying-for-college
https://calendly.com/centralccrc/meeting
https://www.mnprivatecolleges.org/news-events/events/summer-enrichment-programs?emci=084a79b9-7399-ec11-a507-281878b80eda&emdi=76ca84ca-9199-ec11-a507-281878b80eda&ceid=10743797

